
 

 

LUCAS OIL RALI MENAI 2025 

15th June 2025 
Trac Môn / Anglesey Circuit 

organised by The Caernarvonshire and Anglesey Motor Club Ltd. 

FINAL INSTRUCTIONS 

Dear Competitor, 

 

Thank you for your entry to the 2025 Lucas Oil Rali Menai. 

The seeded entry list will be published on the dedicated Lucas Oil Rali Menai page on the C&A Motor 
Club website, https://www.camconline.co.uk/events/2025-6-15/rali-menai-2025 , and on the 
OƯicial Notice Board no later than Wednesday 11th June at 19:00 hours. 

OFFICIAL NOTICE BOARD 

A reminder that the event will be utilising Sportity for the oƯicial notice board. Channel details are: 

 



ADDITIONS AND AMENDMENTS TO THE SRs 

3. Authorisation 

Motorsport UK Permit No:- 203450 

10. Awards 

Delete reference to Novice Award.  

13. Scrutineering 

Competitors are required to present their vehicle and their equipment along with the competition 
logbook/passport to scrutineering between the hours stated in the SRs. If an onboard camera is 
being used, the camera and its mount must be presented to scrutineering attached to the car as it 
will be for the stages. 

Competitors are reminded that they will be required to present the scrutineers their overalls, 
helmet, FHR device and balaclava. 

15. OƯicials 

Motorsport UK Steward:   Jon Aston 
Event Stewards:    Jerry Lucas & Esmor Jones 
Assistant Clerk of the Course:  Delete Peredur Davies 
Assistant Chief Marshal:   Laura Jôs 
Deputy Chief Timekeeper:   Delete 
Chief Scrutineer:    Ronnie Roberts 
Scrutineers:    Wil Evans & Andy Dennis 
Chief Medical OƯicer:    Mark Roney 
Rescue:     Extractor Rescue 
Recovery:     Bulldog Recovery & Crossrigg Recovery 

 

FURTHER INFORMATION 

COMPETITORS’ PACKS & IDENTIFICATION 

ON ARRIVAL AT THE VENUE, COMPETITORS MUST FIRST COLLECT THEIR RALLY PACK FROM 
RALLY OFFICE BEFORE GOING TO SCRUTINEERING. 

The organisers will supply door number, hi-viz numbers for aƯixing to your rear side windows, and 
rear numbers. These will be in your rally pack, along with our sponsor’s decals, which will be 
available from Rally OƯice (in the Circuit Tower ground floor) from 16:00hrs to 20.00 hours on 
Saturday, 14th June, and 06.30 hours to 08.00 hours on Sunday, 15th June.  
 
Our sponsor’s decals MUST be aƯixed one on each of your front door panels (except where 
bodywork restricts this, then they must be aƯixed one to either side of the car). No sponsor’s decals 
are to be aƯixed to the front or rear bodywork of the car. 

Cars must be presented for scrutineering with numbers and decals in place. 

  



PROCESS CARDS 

A process card will be issued at document collection and fully signed cards must be handed in at 
MC1 on Sunday morning. 
Competitors are reminded to have their club cards and competition licences available for 
inspection on request at Competitor Pack collection. 

TRACK SIGHTING 

Competitors are reminded that they are permitted to walk/cycle the circuit as detailed in the SRs as 
follows: 

 Track sighting by foot or pedal cycle is only permitted between 07:00hrs and 08:00hrs on 
Sunday morning only. NO ACCESS TO THE TRACK WILL BE AVAILABLE ON SATURDAY 
EVENING 

 All persons present on circuit during this period MUST wear hi-vis clothing. 
 

Setup teams and their vehicles will be present on track during the sighting period. Please comply 
with any requirement of the event oƯicials on track and be vigilant of vehicles on track. 

SUBMITTING A RESULTS QUERY 

Queries will be accepted on forms available from the CLO in Rally OƯice – Ground floor of the 
Control Tower. 

MISCELLANEOUS 

Please also note the following: 

 Cycling – Will not be permitted in the service area. 
 Accidents – If a crew is involved in an accident both members MUST report to the Chief 

Medical OƯicer for examination immediately, if they intend to continue or not. 
 Dogs are strictly not allowed within the venue. 

MARSHALS 

If you know anyone who would be willing to marshal or assist on the event in any capacity, please 
contact the Chief Marshal, Huw Gwyn Jones on 07547 648130. 

Any contributions towards the marshals’ raƯle would be welcomed. 

We look forward to seeing you at Anglesey Circuit. 

Regards, 

James Robertson. 
Clerk of the Course. 
On behalf of the organising team. 

 

 

 


